March 25th, 2024 12:30 PM GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

ATTENDEES: LAURIE GRANT PAT NUNEMAKER SUE REISINGER **CINDI FINKEN** LINDA HARDMAN JOAN LAZZARA **CINDY HENNING DONNA BARBARIA SUE SWANSON LAURIE GANNON EDIE KINST** RHONDA MCLEARY PAM PROSSER **BEV PEDERSEN BARB MILES KERRY JO HANSTEIN VERNA STEWART**

JANE HANSEN

President Laurie Grant called the meeting to order. It was noted the minutes for the November Fall General Meeting are located online for review and any corrections sent in to Cindi Finken.

Cindi Finken was presented a prize for getting a HOLE IN ONE during the tournament on Hole #7. The prize included \$50 and a nice memento box to keep the ball, ball marker and original score card in.

The floor opened to the committee chairs and they all reported no new business with the exception of the Beautification/Greens committee chair – Linda Hardman and she advised she would wait until old business.

The committee chairs will remain for the next year:

Rules: Sue Swanson Handicap: Laurie Gannon POD: Pam Prosser Beautification/Greens: Linda Hardman Website: Cindi Finken Social: Cindy Henning, Sue Swanson, Laurie Gannon, Bev Pedersen Chip-Ins: Bev Pedersen Pairing/Tee Times: Pam Prosser

Tournament: Laurie Grant, Edie Kinst, Donna Barbaria, Cindi Finken

Auditor: Edie Kinst

Gannon, Bev Pedersen

mes: Pam Prosser

a Barbaria, Cindi Finken

Birdie Pins: Donna Barbaria

Sunshine: Bev Pedersen

Fun Day: Board Members

Member Book: Rhonda McLeary

Laurie Grant presented the prizes for the tournament. Each member playing in the tournament received an award along with a bead stroke counter.

The winners and prizes are as follows:

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP TOURNAMENT RESULTS MARCH 2025				
			CERTS	CASH
CLUB CHAMPION –	SUE REISINGER	157	\$25.00	\$50.00
			4	4
FLIGHT 1 – 1ST LOW GOSSS -	LAURIE GRANT -	162	\$15.00	\$15.00
FLIGHT 1 – 1ST LOW NET	PAT NUNEMAKER	118	\$15.00	\$15.00
FLIGHT 1 – 2 ND GROSS -	CINDI FINKEN	163	\$10.00	\$10.00
FLIGHT 1 – 2 ND NET -	CORRINE SCANLON	124	\$10.00	\$10.00
FLIGHT 1 – 3 RD GROSS -	DONNA BARBARIA	174	\$5.00	
FLIGHT 1 – 3 RD NET -	RHONDA MCLEARY	128	\$5.00	
FLIGHT 1 – 4 TH GROSS -	LINDA HARDMAN	179	\$3.00	
FLIGHT 2- 1ST LOW GROSS-	CINDY HENNING	162	\$15.00	\$15.00
FLIGHT 2- 1ST LOW NET -	JOAN LAZZARA	111	\$15.00	\$15.00
FLIGHT 2 – 2 ND GROSS –	SUE SWANSON	176	\$10.00	\$10.00
FLIGHT 2 - 2 ND NET –	SHERRI WILKES	121	\$10.00	\$10.00
FLIGHT 2 – 3 RD GROSS -	VERNA STEWART	177	\$5.00	
FLIGHT 2 – 3 RD NET -	EDIE KINST	124	\$5.00	
FLIGHT 2 – 4 TH GROSS -	BARB MILES	136	\$3.00	
FLIGHT 3- 1ST LOW GROSS-	PAM PROSSER-	179	\$15.00	\$15.00
FLIGHT 3– 1ST LOW NET -	CONNIE JOHNSON	114	\$15.00	\$15.00
FLIGHT 3 – 2 ND GROSS –	JANE HANSEN	185	\$10.00	\$10.00
FLIGHT 3 – 2 ND NET -	LAURIE GANNON	116	\$10.00	\$10.00
FLIGHT 3 – 3 RD GROSS -	PEGGY LOOMIS	192	\$5.00	
FLIGHT 3 – 3 RD NET -	KERRY JO HANSTEIN	122	\$5.00	
FLIGHT 3 – 4 TH GROSS -	BEV PEDERSEN	209	\$3.00	

The 50/50 Raffle was held at the scramble, and the members were able to purchase additional tickets at the General Meeting. The drawing was held and Jane Hansen was the winner. The pot was \$55.00 and the club received \$56.00.

The 50/50 Raffle will be held at each "fun day" event. The March 25th Scramble concludes the FUN DAY event until they resume in October.

The members commented on the new league shirts and everyone loves them!

Laurie reminded everyone to always enter their scores into the GHIN system, even on days they don't play league play. This gives a true picture of the members actual handicap. Since we have transitioned to the GHIN system, the handicaps seem to be very accurate to scores for tournament play.

Pat Nunemaker motioned to keep the board members the same for next year. Cindy Henning made a second to the motion and the motion carried. The board members will be for the 2025-2026 year:

Laurie Grant – President Pat Nunemaker – Vice President Cindi Finken – Secretary Sue Reisinger – Treasurer

Under old business:

Linda Hardman reported for the Green Committee and the Green committee money is now in a combined account with Willowbrook/Willowcreek. This is a separate stand-alone account strictly for beautification on the two courses. It is not maintained on the General Ledger for either the Willowbrook League or the Willowcreek League. Linda talked to Brian (RCSC Golf Course Manager) about yellow tees for Willowbrook and they said they couldn't afford it. Edie Kinst complimented Linda Hardman for taking the league concerns to the committee.

Sue Reisinger gave a financial report and advised the club has \$200 in the account.

Laurie thanked Pam for making new POD and HDCP boxes for the play day cards, as well as the new chip in jar.

Rhonda motioned the meeting be adjourned and Cindy Henning seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 12:58 PM